
REGULAR MEETING OF THE OLIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD June 7, 2016 at 7:00 PM 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Larry Krohn. 

Present at the meeting:   Larry Krohn, Robert Krohn, Jeanette Renn, Tom Ziel, Alfredo Santos. 

 It was moved by Jeanette Renn, supported by Tom Ziel that the May 3, 2016   consent agenda (minutes) be approved 
motion carried. 

Treasurer’s report was given, approximately $397,012.00 on hand in the general fund. 

Fire Chief reported 1 false alarm at Tower and gas leak at Laker High School, also presented bills.  Chief reported that there 
was a very good turnout for the pancake breakfast that was held on May 15, 2016 at the firehall 

Site permits # 357 Fred Haley- addition to home. 

Trustee reported that the generator will be up and running in a week time for the hall. Flowing well project is being on hold, 
and the Oliver Township signs are still being worked on Towers. 

George from Exelon reported on the latest update on the wind turbine that blew over, still undecided if the turbine will be 
replaces or permanently decommissioned. 

Supervisor reported that the FOIA policies and Procedures are now on our website. 

Brion Dickens, planning commission chairman, reported that nothing will take place until July meeting. 

No assessors report was given 

Rich Swartzendruber, commissioner reported that the County is working on a new master plan and a new overlay district 
for the County, also reported on the mosquito  problem,  nothing will be done unless a countywide millage be considered. 

Supervisor brought up a 5 year road plan for the township to follow, discussion   followed. 

Township Board explored coating the roof on the hall, no decision was made. 

Township vault cleanup project was discussed. 



It was moved by Jeanette Renn, supported by Tom Ziel that trustee, Alfredo Santos be hired to clean up the flowing well 
area and the cemetery, motion carried. 

MTA June meeting will be held at the Pigeon District Library on June 15, 2016 at 6:30 pm, all Board members are urged to 
attend. 

It was moved by Alfredo Santos, supported by Jeanette Renn that the following bills be paid, motion carried. 

 

 

                    
             
        
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
 

  

 

 

 

 


